Town of Milladore

December 3, 2017
The regular monthly meeting of the town board was called to order November 5, 2017 at 6:30pm at the Milladore Town Hall. After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, roll call found all board members present. 
The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. With the correction of the spelling error and the change of the word “can” to “should” when labeling used oil Leon Kundinger moved to accept the minutes. Hank Nigh was the second and the motion carried.
The financial report was read and accepted with a motion by Hank Nigh. Leon Kundinger seconded that motion which then carried with a vocal vote.
Those present were informed that the budget meeting for the proposed 2018 budget will be held at the next regular board on December 3rd at 6:30pm.
The condition of the shop was reviewed by Ron Koziczkowski. He was instructed to submit his expenses to Connie Milz. No action was needed.

The form necessary for the Town of Milladore to purchase salt/sand mix was filled out by Chairman Russ Haffenbredl. Leon Kundinger made a motion that the form be submitted by Milz. There was a second to that motion by Hank Nigh and was passed.

Leon Kundinger moved that those attending meetings be paid $50 which is the current rate as a “per diem.” This would be considered an allowance to attend and not be part of a salary. Hank Nigh seconded the motion which carried.

The contract for the Marshfield Ambulance Service was reviewed which showed that the contract was increased by 5% over last year. Hank Nigh moved to accept and Leon Kundinger seconded the motion which carried. The two signed contracts were submitted and one will be returned to the town.

The Audurndale Joint Fire and Rescue Department contract was also reviewed. Leon Kundinger made the motion to return a signed contract with the $3300 needed to commit to the service. Hank Nigh seconded it. Motion carried.
Leon Kundinger moved that the bills be paid; Hank Nigh was the second. Motion carried.

There was discussion about the condition of our roads and the need for individuals to drive the grader as well as the snowplow. It was determined that we could always use additional drivers.

It is the Town of Milladore’s turn to host the Wood County Town Associations meeting. The meeting is scheduled for Friday, December 1st at 7:30pm in the Village of Milladore Park at 722 Bradley Street. Our speaker is Pete Manley from the county and will speak on Community Resource Development. Lunch will be served which will be taken care of by Cheryl Nigh.
There was a motion made to adjourn by Russ Haffenbredl, with a second from Leon Kundinger. Motion carried.

The next meeting is December 3, 2017 at 6:30pm in the town hall.
 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk

